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     The FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY [FOL] is an independent group
            dedicated to providing support and advocacy for our library.
 

Highlights:  Officers – From the Pres. - Computers – Expansion – Web Page – Events  
 
2018 Officers        Elections in November brought two new names to the group.
       President - Denise Siers                 Vice President - Marian Turgeon
       Secretary - Malinda Griffin             Treasurer - Deena Poole
               Members at Large: Patty Braden, Judy Stull, Becky Scott
 
Message from the FOL President 
Happy 2018! We’ve had a wonderful past year with an exciting one to come.  With Friends support, the OS Library offered over 200 programs with nearly 6000 attendees in 2017. FOL provides the funds for ALL of the adult, children’s and teen programming.  That’s your impact!

Friends volunteered many hundred of hours through activities such as: sorting donations, promoting the library at community events, assisting at programs, staffing the book sale shelves and monthly sales, landscaping and displays. That’s your impact!    

Friends who simply join us through membership provide vital funds for library and volunteer activities.  We are currently over 50 members strong. 

The FOL is actively working with library staff, the Board of Trustees and the city on the upcoming expansion.  Our growing city and busy library need the added space. 

       “A friend is one of the nicest things you can have, and one of the best things you can be.”   ― author Douglas Pagels  

FOL values each and every one of you.  We thank you for being a Friend and welcome your input on how to make it “best” for you.                    Denise Siers

 
NEW Computers !!!          Staff and FOL are proud to announce that THREE of the new computers are up and working.  Only three computers have been installed at this point to provide a time to ‘debug’ the system.  Hopefully users can notify staff of any problems that exist so adjustments can be made before the remaining computers are brought on-line.  Please, come in and use them to help pinpoint needs and explore.  The computer system looks amazingly different AND its performance is also amazing.  Friends of the Library financed this purchase.
.
Factoid:   Currently 45 computer users are logging in each and every day.  The library is open only 30 hours a week but Wi-Fi is now 24/7.
 
WATCH THE LIBRARY GROW !!!     The reality of the library expansion construction is getting closer and closer with the hope of completion by early 2019. The construction project process is in the pre-construction phase and conceptual plans are displayed at the library. The modification of the physical structure, including interior carpet and interior and exterior paint will be funded by the monies June Kaba bequeathed to the Friends of the Library.  
     To address the remaining project needs, the Library Expansion Committee will be out in the community talking with businesses, individuals, organizations and service clubs to encourage donations. These donations will support additional book and material shelving, furnishings for the new reading/laptop user area, new small meeting room space, new teen section and tables/chairs for the expanded existing meeting room. The Library is a city public library, this expansion project is totally funded without using any city funds. 
 
Factoid    December is the slowest month of each year – but the number of library items checked out in December 2017 exceeded December 2016 by more than 2,000.
 
WATCH Our GIVING TREE Grow Also !!!     
       The library construction funds were bequeathed to FOL and legally designated for the ‘physical expansion of the library building’ and legally they can NOT be used for shelves, tables, chairs and etc.  Therefore, a tree has started to grow in the library entryway.  Looking like a barren winter tree it has already sprouting leaves, each representing a donation made toward the purchase of shelves, tables, chairs, and etc. for the new expanded library space.
       You won’t be allowed to hammer a nail or saw a piece of wood to assist the expansion but you are welcome to help by adding a leaf to the Giving Tree.  Add a leaf and help furnish our new space.  Donations can be labeled and left with staff or mailed to Friends of the Library, PO Box 852, Ocean Shores, WA 98569.  You are appreciated.
 
New WEB PAGE        The revised FOL Web Page is now available at the library’s site  oslibrary.info.  Click on HELP US.  Then click on FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY.  Opening the tabs on the green bar will provide considerable information.  Among the continual updates will be a calendar of current events and news, newsletters, and meeting minutes.  You might want to check it out now so you will be familiar later when you need specific information.
 
USED BOOKS FOR SALE:  Our big Saturday Sale will be on Mar. 10TH,in the Library’s Meeting Room from 9 AM to 3 PM.   Most adult fiction and nonfiction are 2/$1.  You can also shop from the ‘Browse Shelves’ available in the Meeting Room [when there is no event in progress.]  The donation box is located by the light switch – come and browse!   
It is important to thank the approximately two dozen volunteers who make this all possible giving their time and skills.  What they contribute on a weekly and/or monthly basis creates our Used Book Sales.  The money raised then finances many events at the library and sometimes a large purchase – like the new patron computer system. They are special individuals.
                  .
Gift Books     In December the staff had the extreme delight in presenting 91 new books to children of our community.  The tradition of giving new gift books in December is one that produces a multitude of smiles: the staff, the gift-wrapping volunteers, a special Elf, and hopefully to each of you who provided a book.  All of those books were contributed by you, the citizens of our community, a hardy THANK YOU!
 
March Library Events  [more information at oslibrary.info,]
 
ADULTS     
  Book Group 3/17               
  Bead Weaving  3/5                
  FOL Meeting 3/12    
  Saturday Book Sale  3/10         
  Ongoing Used Book Sales          
   Photographers’ Group  3/20                    
   AARP Income Tax Assistance  [Tues & Thur.]                                               
   Genealogy Group 3/19                       
TEENS    
   Video Game Club  3/7              
   Teen Zone   3/3           
    High Sch. Art Show   3/29-31       
    Teen Event- Rock at the Library in April     
KIDS   
    Story Time  All Saturdays        
    Brick Fun 3/8         
     Kids’ Crafts  3/24        
FAMILY     
   Family Movie “Coco”  3/24         
    Art in the Library        .                        .                  .                                                                                                   
 
 For more information - stop in the library, call 360-289-3919, or go on-line oslibrary.info
 
Next FOL Meeting – Mar. 12 at 2:00 in the Library Meeting Room
Marian Turgeon, FOL Vice President  360-289-5529 [or reply to emailed newsletter.]
